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July 12, 2024
City of San Bernardino
290 North D Street, 3rd Floor
San Bernardino, California 92401
ATTN: Rolland Kornblau Email: Kornblau_Ro@sbcity.org
Dear City of San Bernardino:

This is a Grant Acknowledgement from the California Emerging Technology Fund (CETF)
confirming the City of San Bernardino was awarded $1,000 after attending a
prerequisite Local Government Digital Equity Best Practices Check List Webinar, then
completing and submitting the CETF Digital Equity Best Practices Check List — whereby
the City of San Bernardino also became eligible to apply for the $20,000 Learning
Community Grant Application due on June 28, 2024.

All 58 Counties and 482 Cities in California were invited to participate. Jurisdictions that
attended at least one webinar were eligible to submit the CETF Best Practices Check List
to Achieve Digital Equity. The first 100 Local Governments submitting Check List by
May 31, 2024 are receiving a $1,000 Grant which may be used by the jurisdiction for
any purpose to advance Digital Equity.

We welcome the opportunity to continue to work together to close the Digital Divide,
promote Digital Inclusion, and achieve Digital Equity in California.

General Provisions

As a Grantee, City of San Bernardino, shall not be covered by CETF employer benefits,
workers’ compensation or other insurance policies. Grantee shall indemnify and hold
harmless CETF, its present and future Officers, Directors, employees and agents to the
fullest extent by law for any and all claims, liabilities, losses and expenses, including
reasonable attorney’s fees, directly, indirectly, wholly, or partially arising from or in
connection with any negligent act or omission by Grantee.

Grantee may not use CETF funds to carry on propaganda or otherwise attempt to
influence legislation within the meaning of the 26 United States Code Section
4945(d)(1) unless explicitly approved by CETF. Further, it is our intent and
understanding that nothing herein violates any law, regulation or code of ethics.

Sincerely,

N A
Sunne Wright McPeak
President and CEO
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Alana O’Brien
Vice President of Operations
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